
Costa Mesa City Council takes
a  public  stand  against
Proposition 57
The Costa Mesa City Council unanimously passed a resolution
opposing Proposition 57 and joined a growing chorus of cities,
law enforcement officials and district attorneys who oppose
the ballot measure that will reduce prison sentences and allow
more opportunities for convicted felons to apply for parole.

Click  here to read the resolution.

Also,  in  a  letter  to  Gov.  Jerry  Brown,  Costa  Mesa  Mayor
Stephen Mensinger took direct aim at the statewide initiative,
which is backed by the governor.

“Proposition 57 will undermine the work that has been put into
stopping  sexual  assault,  domestic  violence,  and  human
trafficking  and  weakens  legislation  protecting  victims,”
Mensinger wrote. “Important legislation such as the Victim’s
Bill  of  Rights,  Mary’s  Law,  Californians  against  Sexual
Exploitation Act, and the Gang Violence and Juvenile Crime
Prevention Act will become weaker if Proposition 57 passes.”

Click here to read the entire letter.

Costa Mesa joins the League of California Cities, prominent
Police Chiefs, District Attorneys and law enforcement agencies
and associations throughout the state in ardent opposition to
the Proposition 57, which appears on the Nov. 8 ballot.

Like many cities in the state of California, Costa Mesa is
feeling the effects of statewide laws and ballot measures that
aimed to lessen the prison population but have in turn put
more criminals back on the street prematurely.

According the League of Cities, California has experienced
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increased and sustained property crime in the aftermath of the
2011 public safety realignment and the passage of Proposition
47 in 2014, leading to an increasing number of crimes being
treated as misdemeanors, aggravating a pre-existing shortage
of beds in county jails, and resulting in an increasing number
of offenders being at liberty on the streets of California’s
cities.

The league also points to reports in the Los Angeles Times
that show violent crime rose in California by 10% in 2015, a
figure  corroborated  by  crime  statistics  maintained  by  the
state’s Department of Justice, which indicate that over 15,000
more violent crimes occurred in California in 2015 than in
2014.

At its Oct. 4 meeting, the City Council voted 4-0 to approve a
resolution  officially  opposing  Proposition  57,  citing  its
potential to further increase levels of violent crime.

 


